
 Operations Memorandum 

 

 

To: CVG Airlines and Tenants 
Subject: Updated Expansion Joint Project Estimated Schedule 

Date: 1/3/2022 

 
Construction continues for the replacement of expansion joints in both Concourses A 
and B, as well as in the Terminal building. The schedule has been updated since 
previous communication. 
 
Final work is now scheduled for the following areas in Concourse B. Work areas 
continue in Concourse A and the AGT. Work will also begin in the Terminal building, 
including the TSA Checkpoint security line area.  
 
Please note that the dates and areas are subject to change as operational impact 
may necessitate. 

 
Beginning the week of January 3, 2022: 
 
The east side of the tunnel will have two joints being replaced, one on the north 
end near the main Terminal building and the other on the south end near the 
bottom of the escalators at Concourse B. For the barrier that will be in place 
near Concourse B, plans have been made to shut off the inner-most escalator 
to only have a singular flow of traffic. Signage will be in place to re-direct 
passengers to alternative escalators and elevators to minimize use of this area. 
Additional signage will be placed at the bottom of the main escalator to direct 
passengers to turn quickly & safely. 
 

 
The following locations in Concourse B will have joints replaced, as well. A 
portion of Gate B12, half of the joint at the south end of the food court, and half 
the joint to the east side of the food court will be worked on. All of these 
locations will have barriers in place. 
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Beginning the week of January 9, 2022: 
 
Work will begin in the gate areas of Concourse A, starting at Gate A17. This 
gate will be closed for approximately 5 days while the work is completed in this 
area. 
 

 
 
Work also begins in the TSA Checkpoint area this week, closing down the area 
closest to the current KCM access lane. Those utilizing this lane will be re-
routed via an alternatively stanchioned channel. The work in this area is 
expected to last through the end of the month. 
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Any gates affected by each phase will be communicated and coordinated with airline 
carriers.  
 
Should you have any questions regarding the work, please contact JW Lucas at 
jlucas@cvgairport.com or 859-743-5861 
 
Thank you for your cooperation.


